
From: Armstrong, Chad <CArmstrong1@StamfordCT.gov> 
Sent: Monday, January 15, 2024 2:21 PM 
To: Mathur, Vineeta <VMathur@StamfordCT.gov> 
Cc: Martino, Robert <RMartino@StamfordCT.gov> 
Subject: Application 223-45 AYR Wellness Inc. 417 Shippan Avenue - Special Permit  
  
Good Afternoon Vineeta, 
  
The Fire Marshal Office has no objections to the Project in regards to the existing site as it is.  Upon 
receiving the Permitted Plans for review, we will address any code issues as they pertain to the Proper 
Classification of the Use Group and the code compliant Life Safety it will require.  Please inform the 
Architects to provide plans identifying the Most current adopted NFPA Life Safety Codes.   
  
  
Be Safe, 
  

Chad Armstrong 
Assitant Fire Marshal (FM 102) 
  
Stamford Fire Department 
888 Washington Blvd. 7th fl 
Stamford, CT  06901 
Desk: (203) 977-4843 
Main: (203) 977-4651 
Cell: (203) 223-2418 
Carmstrong1@stamfordct.gov 
 

mailto:CArmstrong1@StamfordCT.gov
mailto:VMathur@StamfordCT.gov
mailto:RMartino@StamfordCT.gov
mailto:Carmstrong1@stamfordct.gov


CITY OF STAMFORD

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

 CITY ENGINEER 

LOUIS CASOLO, JR., P.E.
Email: LCasolo@StamfordCT.gov

MAYOR 
CAROLINE SIMMONS

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS

MATT QUINONES
Email: MQuinones@StamfordCT.gov

December 18, 2023

To: Vineeta Mathur  Principal Planner

From: 

Subject:

417 Shippan Avenue - AYR Wellness Inc

The Engineering Department received Special Permit documents for the approval to operate a hybrid cannabis 

retail facility servicing both medical patients and adult-use consumers. The property is located in the C-N and M-G 

Zones.

The following documents were reviewed:

-"Plot Plan Prepared For AYR Wellness Inc 417 Shippan Avenue" by Edward J. Frattaroli, Inc. latest revision 

11/30/23

-"Proposed Floor Plan 417 Shippan Ave" by Dean Associates Architects Incorporated dated 11/14/23

The Engineering Department does not object to this change of use; however, to comply with the City of Stamford 

Stormwater Drainage Manual, provide water quality improvements in the parking lot such as installing permanent 

inserts in the existing catch basins. Additionally, site plans must be provided to the Engineering Bureau for review 

and approval prior to Building Permit issuance.

Please contact me at 203-977-4003 with any questions.

Willetta Capelle P.E. - Coordinator of Site Plan Reviews and Inspections

Zoning Application No. 223-45

Reg. No. 372
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